HART COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH

QUARTELY MEETING

NOVEMBER 13, 2008

County                            Hart

Date/Time of Meeting      11/13/2008 @ 01:30 PM

Place of Meeting              Hart County DFCS

Type of Meeting               X Regular__

                                          __ Special __

Members Present:             Clyde McDowell, Dr. Max Daughtry, 
                                          Dan Reyen  and Jerry Bell ( Assistant 

                                          Superintendent for David Hicks)                                          

Was a Quorum Present:    X Yes__No

Members Absent:            Tray Hicks, Dr. Lau and Thelma Estrich

Staff Attending:               Rhonda Dyar, David Leard and Pat Brake

Members from District:   Dr. Westfall, Dr. Parsons, Cail Collins 

                                         and Karen Palmer.

The meeting was called to order at 01:35 pm
Chairman McDowell asked for any additions or deletions to the minutes of the prior meeting. There being none, he then asked for motion for approval of the minutes. Mr. Dan Reyen made a motion, Dr. Max Daughtry seconded the motion, all were in favor, motion carried.
Old Business:  None at this time

New Business: Policy on Obtaining Legal Counsel
                         Policy on “Tobacco Free Schools”
At this time Chairman McDowell turned the meeting over to Dr. Westfall to explain the policy on obtaining legal counsel.
Dr. Westfall explained the rationale for the policy, and recommended that the BOH adopt this policy in order to provide clear direction to Board and Staff members in case the need for legal counsel should arise in the future.
Mr. Dan Reyen made a motion to adopt the policy

Dr. Max Daughtry seconded the motion. All were in favor and motion carried.
With regard to the CDC Model Policy for Tobacco Free Schools, Dr. Westfall explained that the health consequences of tobacco use make this topic important to the Board of Health.  Dr. Westfall recommended that the Board of Health refer this model policy to  the School Board for their review and consideration.
Dr. Max Daughtry made a motion to refer to school board

Mr. Dan Reyen seconded the motion. All were in favor and motion carried.

Report From Environmental: David Leard

“See attached document for detail on Activity Counts from David Leard”.
David stated that from July thru September of 2008 there was a total of 44 new septic permits issued, compared with 52 permits issued for the same quarter last year. There are no new sub divisions for this quarter. There are currently 66 food service establishments.
Report From Nursing: Rhonda Dyar

Flu Vaccines: 1300 doses purchased, to date 650 doses have been administered. We have received VFC (vaccine for children) of all ages.

Family Planning clinic is booked full up to 10 to 11 weeks out, and we are putting clients on a waiting list, or referring them to surrounding counties. Because of staffing shortages, we can no longer provide appointments to new or “readmission” clients in an acceptable time frame. 
As of November 5, 2008 the Dental clinic was closed temporarily, due to lack of staff. As this time we have put the newly vacated Nurse position on hold due to budget constraints, though there may be an opportunity to share a nurse 1-2 days a week with another County after January.
Report From District: Dr. Westfall/Gregg Sheffield

Dr. Westfall discussed the financial narrative report that had been provided in advance to the Board. (See copy attached to these minutes) There were no specific questions for Mr. Sheffield on the financial documents provided to the Board. 
Comments from District 2 Director: Dr. Westfall

Dr. Westfall discussed the budget shortfalls that have occurred at the State level, and the resultant impact on the Hart County budget.  He also discussed the Governor’s proposal to restructure DHR, which would result in DPH and DCH moving into a new Department of Health by July 1, 2009 if approved by the Legislature. Dr. Westfall commended the current staff for all of their hard work in providing the number of services they have for the first quarter.
Recommendations from the Management team are to continue to focus on the services that generate revenue, collect all eligible fees, and continue to advocate for the needs of local Public Health wherever possible.
There being no more discussion, Chairman McDowell asked for motion to adjourn.

Mr. Dan Reyen made a motion
Dr. Max Daughtry seconded, motion carried

Meeting adjourned at 02:25pm

Clyde McDowell/Chairman
